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       Parliament House visit-Decades apart 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
       
 
 
 
 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

  

 

 

 

MAY: International Convention Month             President - Doug Morris;   Secretary - Garry Gibson; P.O. Box 60, MARGATE QLD 4019    

2014 trivia night 

 

 

 

 

                                 

                       

       CLUB MEETINGS: Every Wednesday 6.15 pm for 6.45 pm start. 

          Belvedere Hotel - Oxley Ave & Woodcliffe Cres, Woody Point,  Qld  4019 

 

MAY 7 

■ 1815 – Following completion of the first road over the Blue 
Mountains, Governor Macquarie names Bathurst.... 1840 - Composer 
Tchaikovsky is born.…  1876 – Alexander Graeme Bell received a 
patent for his invention – the  telephone…  1933 – The game of 
Monopoly was invented... 1942  - The battle of the Coral Sea begins…. 

Japanese landed in New Guinea..  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our 2nd Inbound 

YEP student  

Glenda White 

from South 

Africa visited 

Parliament 

House in 

Brisbane way 

back in 1989.. 

Our 22nd Inbound YEP student  

Mallory Dykes from America 

visited Parliament House in 

Melbourne last weekend … and 

look what they found out front 

on the steps… A quick look 

inside revealed some sort of 

Rotary meeting was taking 

place… Pictured here with RC 

Kippa-Ring Rotarian Garry 

Gibson.. on their way to the 

footy at the MCG… 

http://www.rotaryclubofkipparing.com/


UPCOMING EVENTS    

MAY 

7th – Special Guests: Cathy Gear – Antarctic Experience   and   Sharnelle Kube  –  2014 RYLA 

participant. 

Cathy Gear was a RYLA recipient in 1965.  She had a great life growing up on a dairy farm at 

Innisplain in the Scenic Rim. After High School she worked on the farm with her Dad. She was very 

involved in Church Youth Groups and Junior Farmers and in 1965 was a RYLA recipient.  Cathy 

moved to Sandgate 46 years ago and as a housewife and Mum first and foremost went on to sell 

World Book Encyclopedias before joining Cross Country Tours in a voluntary capacity for 3 years, 

6mths part time, 17 years full time before her children and she bought the Business in 2001. Cathy 

retired in 2010 but you could say travel is in her blood and ANTARCTICA for her was “the cream of 

the crop”.   She travelled to Antarctica in November last year. 

 

14th – Vocational Visit International House QU For more information  on International House.. 

http://www.internationalhouse.uq.edu.au/documents/ih-history.php 

21st – Planning Review Night for Doug and Ashley 

28th – Combined Board Meeting 

CLUB ROSTER    IF YOU ARE UNABLE TO CARRY OUT YOUR REQUIRED DUTIES, PLEASE 

ASK ANOTHER MEMBER TO FILL IN FOR YOU ON THE NIGHT.   

Date  ► 

Duty  ▼ 

  7 May 14 May 21 May 28 May 4 June 

Chair   Matt Matt Matt Matt Ashley 

Duty   Fred Fred Fred Fred Fran 

Host   Garry Garry Garry XXXXXXX XXXXXXXXX 

Thanks   John John John XXXXXXX XXXXXXXXX 

NOTES   Guest 

Speaker 

Vocational 

Visit Int. 

House 

TBA Club Meeting 

& Board 

Meeting 

Club Meeting 

Int. 

Conference 

Date  ► 

Duty  ▼ 

11 June 18 June 25 June 2 July 9 July 16 July 23 July 

 

Chair Ashley No Sue Bernard Bernard Bernard Bernard 

Duty Fran Meeting Fran Lorraine Lorraine Lorraine Lorraine 

Host Colleen Changeover Colleen Sue Sue Sue XXXXXXX 

Thanks Sherin xxxxxxxxx Sherin Matt Matt Matt XXXXXXX 

NOTES TBA xxxxxxxxxx TBA  TBA TBA Club Meeting & 

Board Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 J.C. Hall, 1891–1982, Born in David City, Nebraska, the son of Nancy 
Dudley Houston and George Nelson Hall, a traveling minister  who 
provided sparingly for his wife and children. When Hall was seven, his 
father abandoned the family. Hall worked odd jobs, mostly involving 
sales, from age 8 on. Hall's response to his father's mantra, "the Lord will 

provide," was, "It's a good idea to give the Lord a little help." In 1905, Hall and his brothers 
invested US$540 to buy picture postcards to sell to store owners and other dealers around 
their area. They also convinced some of the traveling salesmen who came into the Halls' 
bookstore, which Joyce Hall's older brothers bought with a partner in 1902, to add the 
postcards to their sales territories. Hall conceived the Norfolk Post Card Company in 1908 

in Norfolk, Nebraska.  In 1910, Hall moved to Kansas City, Missouri, with little more 
than two shoe boxes of postcards. By 1913, he and his brothers were operating a 
store (which would eventually evolve into Kansas City's Halls department store) selling not only postcards but 
also greeting cards. The store burned in 1915, and a year later, Hall bought an engraving business and began 
printing his own cards. It turned into a bigger business than he had had before. In 1928, he began marketing 
his cards under the Hallmark brand name. J.C.HALL was an active member of the Rotary Club of Kansas City. 

RC Kippa-Ring  Past  President  David 

Taylor  proudly singing the National 

Anthem at the Redcliffe Anzac Day 

Dawn Service.  

Anzac Day  happy  snaps 

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/David_City,_Nebraska
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Norfolk,_Nebraska
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Kansas_City,_Missouri
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Halls_(department_store)


Walk for Kids Inc  2014 Launch Dinner and Trivia Night 

Saturday 7th  June  at Belvedere Hotel, Woody 

Point.  
Start Time:  6:00 pm1989 for 6:30 pm trivia and meal 

Cost = $50.00 per head (includes entree and main – cash bar 

available) 

                 Only 12 tables of 10 .. so get in early!!   

                      See Matt, Shezza, Garry, Ashley 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Reminder!! 
DISTRICT TRAINING ASSEMBLY 18th May Sunday 
ST.COLUMBANS COLLEGE – CABOOLTURE 0830-1530hrs 
  
 

 
 
 Rotary helps Ghana surpass clean water goals. Rotary members around the world have helped more than 85 percent 
of people in Ghana gain access to clean water and eradicate Guinea worm disease. 
 
 Giving updates:                Rotary leaders have class: 
 
Earlier this year, RI President-elect Gary C.K. Huang challenged his class of District Governors to build on the historic 
achievement of President Ron Burton’s class. The result: 100 percent of district governors led by example and supported our 
Rotary Foundation for the second consecutive year. District governors-elect are now encouraging their class of club 
presidents-elect to do the same, every year. If every Rotarian participates in what is becoming an annual tradition, our ability 
to change lives in our local communities and others around the world will increase dramatically. 
 
Paul Harris Society charter year: A huge thank you to the more than 9,000 Rotary Foundation donors who became charter 
members of the Paul Harris Society this Rotary year. Your generous commitment to give $1,000 each year to the Annual 
Fund, PolioPlus, or an approved Foundation grant will ensure a lasting impact on communities around the world. For more 
information, contact your district Paul Harris Society coordinator, and read about the society. 
 
 
Grants updates  
District grant application deadline is 15 May. The deadline to submit 2013-14 district grant applications is fast approaching. 
District leaders submit the application online. Learn more about district grants. And just a reminder: There is no deadline for 
global grant applications. 
 
District qualification for 2014-15 
 
Districts must become qualified in order to receive Rotary Foundation grant funding. Similarly, clubs must also be qualified 
before applying for global or packaged grants. The qualification process helps ensure that your district or club understands 
its financial responsibilities, including stewardship, and is prepared to assume them. 
 
Qualification for Rotary year 2014-15 begins in May 2014. Qualification includes an online process in which the district 
governor, governor-elect, and district Rotary Foundation committee chair agree to implement the district memorandum of 
understanding (MOU). New officers will be able to access and authorize the MOU 60 days before the start of their term; 
previously submitted authorizations will remain in effect. Remember to report the names of newly elected or appointed 
district officers to the Foundation as soon as possible so they will have access. Check out the new Grant Management 
Seminar Leader’s Guide, which includes information on conducting the seminar as a webinar. 
 
Grant terms and conditions updated 
 
Grant terms and conditions are periodically updated for the sake of clarity and to incorporate policy changes. See the current 
version, which includes these changes: 
 
Each semester of study is now considered a separate activity eligible for grant funding. District grants can fund activities in 
non-Rotary countries. Grant sponsors should make sure that applicants for scholarships and vocational training teams 
understand that their application must be approved by the Foundation before they incur any expenses or make travel 
arrangements. RITS/BCD charges a service fee of $50 to $70 per plane ticket issued, and grant sponsors may include this fee 
in their budgets. 
District grants are paid out at the Rotary exchange rate at the time of payment. Unused district grant funds of $500 or less 
must be used for charitable purposes that meet district grant eligibility requirements. 

Giving & Grants 



 

     

Report of the Polio Plus Committee to 

The Rotary Clubs of Rotary District 9600 as at 30 April 2014. 

Summary of Incidence of Polio World Wide & donation to Polio Plus as at 30 April 2014 

Incidence of Polio 

In 2013 two-thirds of polio cases reported  were in countries which were previously polio-free. The spread is the result of 

regional conflicts. In endemic countries cases were down by 40%. The Global Eradication Initiative has been able to 

contain  the outbreaks for Polio in Syria and Somalia.  

So far in 2014 60 cases of paralytic polio have been reported compared to 22 cases for the same time in 2013. In 2013 

there were 400 case of polio world wide compared to 223 cases world wide in 2012. 

As at 23 April 2014 49 cases of paralytic polio have been reported in Pakistan in 2014.  Over half the total number of 

cases in the world for 2014. Northern Pakistan suspended polio vaccination in 2012 and is now the engine room for the 

spread of polio throughout the world.   

 

From northern Pakistan the Wild Polio Virus ( WPV1 ) spread to Egypt Israel and Syria in 2013 In 2014 Israel  detected 

WPV1  in fourteen sewage samples collected sites from the West Bank and Gaza  indicating widespread transmission of 

WPV1 throughout the country.  No case of paralytic polio have been recorded - a tribute of Israel’s  polio vaccination 

program.  

Travellers to the Middle East are reminded to ensure that their Polio Vaccination is current . Adults who have been 

vaccinated as a child but who have not had a booster vaccinated in the past 10 years can act as carriers and bring WP1 

virus back to Australia and spread the virus to our children and grandchildren. 

Total Funds received District 9600 as at 30 April 2014   $         38,561.14  

Total Funds received Australia & N Z  as at 30 April 2014  $         680,923.00 

Total Funds received World Wide as att 30 April 2014   $     24,699,842.00 

Total Funds available after 2 for 1 subsidy from the Gates Foundation 

 For Global Polio Eradication       $     74,099,526.00 

R I and District 9600 is well on its way to meeting their objective for Polio Plus for 

2013 -2014 

Graph of Rotary Foundation Receipts as at April 2014 

 

The fight against polio is being won but  The Global Eradication Initiative will 

require the ongoing support of all Rotarians.  

Donations are tax deductible and attract a 2 for 1 subsidy from the Gates Foundation up to a maximum of 

$70 million in one year. 

Thank you for your ongoing support for this great Rotary Project which was conceived by District’s 9600 World President 

in 1978 Sir Clem Renouf. 

Gary Lillicrap District Polio Plus 9600 

 

 

 

 

http://www.endpolio.org/
http://www.endpolio.org/
http://www.endpolio.org/
http://www.endpolio.org/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



DINNER 

MONDAY MAY 19 

@LUTHER HEIGHTS, 

COOLUM 

$30.00 

Contact: Colleen Caruana 

 
 
 

 RC KIPPA-RING 

ESTEE LAUDER FUNDRAISER 

8TH NOVEMBER, 2014 

1030-1600 

AT THEIR MILTON 

SHOWROOMS 

Estee Lauder corporate store at 

Milton, a shop not normally open to 

the public. 

$10 PER TICKET 

Products include: 

Clinique, Figgy Brown 

Makeup, Fragrances, Skin 

Care, Gift Sets.. 

Bargains .. Discounts.. 

Tell your girlfriends, wives, 

daughters, mothers, 

grandmothers.. bring ‘em 

all!! 

Contact: Colleen Caruana 


